

May 15, 2018

TO:

Dr. E. Joseph Savoie, President

University of Louisiana at Lafayette

FROM: Dianne F. Olivier, Chair

Provost/AAVP Search Committee

RE:

Provost/AAVP Search Committee Recommendation

The Provost Search Committee met on Monday, May 15, 2018 to discuss Dr. Jaimie Hebert's candidacy for Provost/AAVP. The committee considered documentation and reports related to his candidacy including application packet, Skype interview, on-campus visit meetings and Search Committee interview, Candidate Evaluation Survey Report, Strengths and Concerns Report, and the Reference Calling Report. Based on discussion throughout the process and this summative review, the Search Committee unanimously approved the following recommendations:

Recommendation 1: The position of Provost/AAVP should be offered to Dr. Jaimie Hebert.

Recommendation 2: The President's Office should move expeditiously in the hiring process.

Recommendation 3: In coming to these recommendations, the Committee considered Dr. Hebert's candidacy alongside all candidates received for the position and, in particular,

those who interviewed on campus since December 2016.

Should you require any additional information, please contact me at (337) 482-6408 or dolivier@louisiana.edu.

Sincerely, ame L. Oliver

Dianne F. Olivier, Ph. D., Chair

Provost/AAVP Search Committee

Chair, Graduate Council 2017-2018

Professor and Coordinator of the Doctoral Program

Joan D. and Alexander S. Haig/BORSF Professor

EDFL Department, College of Education

University of Louisiana at Lafayette